
LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972 SECTION 123 
 
 
NOTICE OF INTENDED DEDICATION OF LAND  
 
Notice is hereby given under sections 123 (1) and (2A) of the Local Government Act 
1972 that Winchester City Council intends to dedicate an area of open space land in 
favour of Hampshire County Council. The land is at Kings Worthy Footpath, 
Winchester, Hampshire and is shown for identification purposes only on the dashed 
black line between points A - C on plan number 1180 ('the Open Space Land'). 
 
The Open Space Land is to be dedicated by Winchester City Council as highway 
maintainable at the public expense. Hampshire County Council is the highway 
authority for the area and the Open Space Land is intended to be used to upgrade a  
shared use path (foot and cycleway) to LTN1/20 standards. No consideration is to be 
paid by Hampshire County Council for the dedication. 

Plan details may be inspected free of charge during normal office hours, Monday to 
Friday inclusive (bank and other public holidays excluded), in reception at City 
Offices, Colebrook Street, Winchester, Hampshire SO23 9LJ. 
This Notice and the plan are also available on the Council's website via the following 
link: Top Field Path Dedication, Kings Worthy - Winchester City Council 

If you are unable to visit the City Offices and do not have internet access, please 
contact Coral Rogers, Open Spaces Officer, who will post a copy to you. 

Any person who objects to the proposed disposal of the above mentioned land 
should submit their objection in writing to Coral Rogers, Open Spaces Officer, 
Sustainability and Natural Environment, Winchester City Council, City Offices, 
Colebrook Street, Winchester, Hampshire SO23 9LJ or by email to 
CRogers@winchester.gov.uk by 17:00 on 30 May 2025. 

https://www.winchester.gov.uk/community-recreation/open-spaces/top-field-path-dedication-kings-worthy
mailto:CRogers@winchester.gov.uk

